
January 22/23, 2022 

Fax: 303-422-8251         www.spiritofchrist.org 
Flocknote.com/spiritofchrist 

Email: staff@spiritofchrist.org 
 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday thru Thursday: 8:30 AM to 8 PM 

Friday: 8:30 AM to 3 PM 
Closed each day from noon to 1 PM 

The church is open during all office hours. 
Mass Schedule 

Monday through Friday: 9 AM* 
Saturday: 5 PM* 

Sunday: 7:00, 8:30,10:30 AM, 12:15 & 5 PM 
* indicates live streamed 

Confessions 
Saturday 3:30 PM - 4:45 PM in the chapel 

OUR ROLE IN THE UPCOMING SYNOD 
As has been mentioned in this space, Pope Francis has 
called for a universal "synod" of the entire church.  The 
process will extend from 2021 to 2023.  Each Diocese is co-
ordinating efforts within their jurisdiction for this great 
event.  Here in Denver, the Denver Archdiocesan-wide Dis-
cernment Event will take place from March 25-27.  Prior to 
this, each parish will hold its own listening sessions.  This 
is truly a once in a lifetime moment for us, a generational 
opportunity to listen to God and his plan for the Archdio-
cese of Denver in this apostolic age. 
Spirit of Christ will host 4 listening session/gatherings to 
which anyone and everyone is invited.  These will be held 
on January 27, February 3, February 10, and February 17.   
Each session will begin at 6:30pm.  A synod is intent on 
listening, listening to the call of the Holy Spirit in the lives 
of the faithful.  Wisdom and discernment is necessary to 
truly allow the Spirit's call to be heard and taken to heart, 
and if need be, put into action.  The sessions will focus on 
the following three areas:  MISSION OF THE CHURCH:  
What do you hear the Holy Spirit saying in prayer to the 
Church of Northern Colorado on how He wants that mis-
sion to be carried out in our apostolic time? MISSION OF 
THE PARISH:  What do you hear the Holy Spirit saying in 
prayer to the church of Denver about how our parishes can 
more effectively live out that mission?  and MISSION OF 
THE DISCIPLE:  What do you hear the Holy Spirit saying 

to you personally, in prayer, about how you are called to 
live out that mission today? 
You may start thinking and praying about these questions 
in advance.  Be prepared to aFend one of the Synod 
"Listening Sessions" and share your reflection and insights.   
This is truly a time for us all to invest in our Church, and to 
invest in a timeless process which has been a  form of con-
sultation and discernment in the Church since apostolic 
times.  Pope Francis, in the preparatory document for this 
Synod has expressed that it is based on the principles of 
"Communion", "Participation", and "Mission".  Let's all do 
our small part in the larger Church to let Christ and His 
Gospel of Good News be known in the world. 
THANK YOU IN TWO AREAS 
I want to express thanks to all of you for two things.  First, 
thank you for your kindness shown to me at Christmas.  I 
appreciate all the giGs and cards and thoughts.  I truly love 
being Pastor of Spirit of Christ, and I hope that 2022 is a 
terrific year for us all. 
Thank you as well for your overwhelming generosity with 
regard to the victims of the Marshall Fire.  We have, so far, 
collected over 200 giG cards for St. Louis Parish.  The total 
amount of giG cards and cash donations is around 
$25,000.  This is in addition to folks who contributed direct-
ly to the Archdiocese of Denver Emergency Assistance 
Fund on-line.  Thank you again, and God bless you all in 
your true charity and assistance to those in need. 

Fr. Chris’ Catholic Cultural Corner 



Gi.s of the Spirit is located in our Gathering Space. 
They sells candles, bibles, rosaries and many other reli-
gious items and giGs.  They are open: 
Saturday before the 5 PM Mass 
1st and 3rd Sunday,  from 9:30-11:45 AM. Plus an extra 
Sunday this month, January 30.  Thank you to the volun-
teers who make this possible.  While supplies last, SOC 
logoed stainless steel mug w/lid.  $16.  Please call the office 
if you would be interested in volunteering one hour a 
month with us. 

Christian Formation 

Library/Resource Center has children’s books and 
DVDs, educational, bible studies, current topics, good 
reads‼ Come see and check them out to take home for a 
couple of weeks. They are located down the hall past the 
Spirit Center. 
They are open: Sundays from 8 AM—Noon 
Monday and Tuesday from 10 AM—11:30 AM 
Contact soclibrary@spiritofchrist.org for more info. 

The next saint featured is: 
St. Paul 
The links are on our website 
spiritofchrist.org or can be found on 
our Spirit of Christ YouTube page. 

Your words, Lord, are Spirit and life. (Ps 19) 

Ministry fair for:  
Welcoming 

Small Church communities 
Fellowship and Support 

Outreach ministries  
All invited 

January 22/23 aGer all Masses in the Spirit Center 
Find out what these ministries do and how to join or 

share in your stewardship of time and talent.   
Refreshments will be served!   

Please stop by and say hi 

Walking with Purpose is a 
women’s bible study. The next ses-
sion is Beholding Your King, a 9 week 
class where we’ll study King David, 
select psalms, the temple, and many 
Old Testament prophets and see the 
ways in which they all point to the 
coming King of Kings, Jesus Christ. 
Registration is now open for the 
class that will start January 31 and 
meet on Mondays at 10:00 AM.  It 
will be offered at SOC and virtually. The cost for the book 
is $20.  We recommend purchasing the book as soon as 
you decide you are taking the class to allow for shipping 
time. You may register on our website spiritofchrist.org 
and click on Registrations tab. Please send questions to 
wwp@spiritofchrist.org. 

The Great Adventure Bible Studies (GABS) Spring 
classes.  Online registration and payment is on our website 
on the Registration tab, spiritofchrist.org, along with class 
descriptions and schedules.  If you are unable to use the 
online registration form and cannot find a friend/relative 
to assist you, then please call the office at (303)422-9137 or 
email us at greatadvenure@spiritofchrist.org with your 
name and phone number; someone from the Great Adven-
ture Staff will contact you. Please note: Masks are required 
for meetings in the classroom.  There are NO REFUNDS if 
the class is cancelled due to increased social distancing 
restrictions.   Students will have access to online videos to 
use with their books.  Registration closes on Monday, Jan-
uary 31st for the Wisdom class that starts on March 1st, 
and on Tuesday, March 1st for the Galatians class that 
starts on April 21st.  Thank you. 



(Please note:  These are subject to change) 
 

Saturday, January 22 
    5:00 PM Bob Gillham +  
      Martin McNulty +  
Sunday, January 23 
    7:00 AM       Luke & Helen Rinck (sp. int.)  
      8:30 AM    Melanie Ripley +  
     10:30 AM Mary Carmen Kotsay +  
  12:15 PM      Dong, Vinh & The Mai  
    5:00 PM The People of SOC  

Monday, January 24 
   9:00 AM        Mary Carmen Kotsay +  

Tuesday 
   9:00 AM      Carmen Dalla +  
Wednesday 
    9:00 AM John Duda +  
                          Martha Martinez +  

Thursday 
    9:00 AM  Wanda Harwell +  

Friday   
    9:00 AM     For those whose funerals or 
                             burials were held at SOC this month  
                                 + indicates deceased 

Please Pray for Those Who Have Died 
 

John McAleese, friend of Dick and Carol Lochner 
Marilyn Siravo, mother of Jennifer Frierar 
Joseph Ryan, nephew of Michelle Goff 
Alfonso Prieto, uncle of Silvia Quintana 
Paul Contreras, cousin of Helen and Mike Contreraz 
Chuck Malone, uncle of Lori and Ken Miller 
 
Funerals here at SOC are listed on our website: 
spiritofchrist.org under Schedules/funerals 

Greeters needed at all Masses. If interested in saying 
Good Morning, Good Evening or Welcome as people enter 
for Mass, then please contact JaneFe in the office or email 
janeFe@spiritofchrist.org. Thank you! 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

My husband Ben returned from a recent trip to Juarez, Mexico 
with a beautiful painting of Joseph and the Child Jesus. We put 
it up against the wall, and soon Christmas cards surrounded it 
on all sides. It was touching to see the art on the cards, celebrat-
ing the birth of Jesus, and this lovely painting in the center. It’s 
kind of an old-fashioned painting, but here’s what I noticed: I 
like looking at it. It makes me happy. 

It’s probably not great art. I’ve decided I don’t care. In fact, just 
yesterday, as we finally took away all the cards, we chose to 
make the painting a permanent fixture on the wall. 

I’ve loved the image of the Child Jesus since we visited Ávila, 
Spain a few years ago, and heard this touching story about St. 
Teresa. One night, Teresa was walking the grounds of the mon-
astery when she saw a beautiful child. “Who are you?” he asked. 
“I’m Teresa of the Child Jesus. Who are you?” And He answered, 
“I am the Child Jesus of Teresa.” 

Even today, the tears come. We are “of him,” and he is “of us.” 
And so, today, when I read about six thousand members who 
serve more than 75,000 children living in poverty---the demo-
graphic nearest my heart---I was touched at the name of the 
organization: The National Christ Child Society. I signed up. 

See, I think that’s how the giGs Paul speaks about become actu-
alized. An image on the wall, a touching story from my adult 
life, and the exact ministry I’ve been looking for, all with The 
Child Jesus in the title. That’s how the Spirit speaks. That’s how 
the Body works. 

How does beauty and religious imagination empower your own 
ministries? nationalchristchild.org 

Kathy McGovern ©2022 www.thestoryandyou.com  

3rd Sunday of Ordinary Time—Jan. 23 
First Reading: Nehemiah 8: 2-4a, 5-6, 8-10 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalms 19: 8, 9, 10, 15 
Second Reading: First Corinthians 12: 12-14, 27 
Gospel: Luke 1: 1-4; 4: 14-21  
 
4th Sunday of Ordinary Time—Jan. 30 
First Reading: Jeremiah 1: 4-5, 17-19 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalms 71: 1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 15-17 
Second Reading: First Corinthians 12: 31 – 13: 13 
Gospel: Luke 4: 21-30  

LITURGY 

Our Prayer List for the Sick and the Military are 
both online at www.spiritofchrist.org. under Prayer Inten-
tions and on the altar for the priest’s intentions. Contact 
the office for additions. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
is available in the chapel   
Mon-Thur. 9:30 am - noon. 
Fridays 9:30 am - 3:00 pm. (In the event 
of a funeral in the chapel, Adoration will 
be in the Church.)  If the office is closed, 
then there will not be adoration. 



COMMUNITY Table 
The “Table” serves northern Jefferson County. Be-
yond food, we offer programs to stabilize lives and 

provide a hand up. Please continue to support our ef-
forts by dropping food off in the box in the Gathering 
Space during office hours or before Mass. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you SOC for your continued support.  
Items Most Needed: Canned fruit (pears, apple sauce, 
pineapple, fruit cocktail), peanut butter, pinto beans, 

cold cereal, spaghetti and pasta, baking items (flour, 
sugar, cake mix), personal care items (soap, body 
wash, shampoo) 

   OUTREACH - Your Stewardship (time, talent, treasure) In Action 

Spirit of Christ and the community is blessed to have the 
following Outreach Ministries. They are an example of 
Stewardship: love, kindness, support, and thankfulness. 
They are living their faith as Jesus has taught us. Please go 
to our website, under the Programs tab, and Ministries 
subtab, you can find out more about what they do and 
how to get involved: 
Birthright  Blankets for Babies 
Fair Trade Products HOPE (Help our People Eat) 
Koats for Kids  Migrant Ministry 
Keep Moving Forward (Men's Prison Ministry) 
Respect Life  Homeless Ministry 
Reverse Collection  Fran's Rosary Makers 
SHOW (Seasonal Home Outdoor Work) 
Soup Kitchen  Kairos Women's Prison Ministry 
hFps://spiritofchrist.org/ministries.html 
silvia@spiritofchrist.org 

Our nursery is now open for children 
up to the age of 3 during the 8:30 AM 
and 10:30 AM Masses on Sunday.  No 
signup needed; Drop in registration 

only.  

           STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR TITHE 
Your Tithing continues to enable Spirit of Christ to be 
Stewards by supporting so many and varied ways we can 
bring the Gospel to our community and the world. The 
following organization has received grant money from 
Spirit of Christ: 
 
San Alfonso Mission-INTERNATIONAL   
The San Alfonso Mission is an organization whose func-
tion is to do charitable works among the very poor in the 
city of Juarez Mexico, including medical care, housing, 
food, clothing, and primarily to help in the education for 
the disadvantaged. The funds will be used to further sup-
port the Augustin Pro School, and the medical and dental 
clinics 

Automotive services for single moms  Are you a 
working single mom with concerns about the condition of 
your car, or you need a reliable vehicle to transport kids 
and get to work? Hands of The Carpenter (Hands) is here 
to help. Since 2003 Hands has been serving single women, 
most of whom live in Jeffco. To see if you are eligible for 
services and to apply, go to: handsoGhecarpenter.org. AGer 
an application process, you’ll be contacted to schedule a 
vehicle assessment. Act today before a vehicle repair emer-
gency takes you off the road 

Habitat for Humanity of Metro Denver is looking for 
volunteers to help make an impact in building and pre-
serving affordable homes for low-income families.  Habitat 
has volunteer openings on new construction, home repair, 
the production shop and in their ReStores.  No experience 
is required; volunteers are led by Habitat’s construction 
team.  Minimum age is 16 on the construction site and 14 
in the production shop.  To view openings and sign-up for 
volunteer days, click on the volunteer tab on Habitat’s 
website.  www.habitatmetrodenver.org   ReStores are half 
day shiGs, all other volunteer opportunities are full days. 
More info or to schedule a group, please contact Rita 
Mohler, Faith Relations Manager for Habitat Metro Den-
ver.  rmohler@habitatmetrodenver.org  303-597-1681. 

Fair Trade - "Every time you spend money, you are cast-
ing a vote for the kind of world you want." Anna Lappe. 
We will be selling all kinds of Fair Trade products on Jan-
uary 22nd and 23rd, aGer all the masses in the Spirit 
Center.  If you would like to pay by 
credit card or have your order ready 
for pick up, then order on our website, 
spiritofchrist.org by midnight on Mon-
day, January 10th.  Thank you for your 
support, the farmers thank you!  

Volunteer Opportunities with The Rosary Team 
in Arvada Volunteers pair up to pray the rosary togeth-
er for nursing home residents who are asking for our spir-
itual support and companionship.  Please join this mis-
sion of prayer being the face of Christ to those most in 
need in our community. Please contact:   
therosaryteam@gmail.com  Teresa Rodriguez 303-550-
6962 



Love & Unity (AA Group)   Meets each Tuesday from 
7:30-9 PM in room 103-104.  AA@spiritofchrist.org for 
more info. 

Fellowship and Support Ministries 

ANAWIM Ministry Lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender 
and questioning support ministry for SOC members, fami-
lies and friends. Please contact Ralph at rreschkejr@q.com 
or 303-425-9995 for any questions. 

Spirituality of Character Al-Anon Family 
Group is here to support the family and friends of alco-
holics.  Meetings are Mondays at 7 p.m. in John XXIII.   
Newcomers are welcome to join us at 6:30 p.m. for an in-
troduction meeting. Yestions:   Alanon@spiritofchrist.org  

Surviving Divorce: Registration is 
open on our website under the Registration 
tab for the next session of Hope and Healing 
for the Catholic Family starting Thursday, 
February 3.  For further information email  
divorceministry@spiritofchrist.org.   

?estions about the COVID vaccine? 
If you have questions about the COVID vaccine, especially 
with regard to children, a Spirit of Christ parishioner and 
physician is available to answer your questions.  Yestions 
will be answered regarding the science of the vaccine as 
well as the specifics regarding the efficacy of the vac-
cine.  Call the parish office, leave your contact information 
and we will get you in touch with the one who can provide 
information and answers. 

Trip to Blackhawk has been 
rescheduled to January 28, 2022 and 
there are 6 seats available.  Cost is 
$15 per person for the bus that 
leaves at 10 AM and returns by 5 
PM.  Call Erlinda, 303-422-2065.  
 

YAH Mass for the 4th week of January is Tuesday, Janu-
ary 25 at 11 am.  We will go out to lunch aGer Mass for 
those that would like to go.  Hope to see you there! 

Young At Heart CARDS & GAMES  will start up again 
Jan 27th at 1pm in the John XXIII room.  There will NOT be 
a lunch with it at this time. Please bring $1 and any snacks 
or drinks that you want. We are scheduled for the 4th 
Thursday through May. 

WINGS will get together for bingo at noon on February 
2, 2022 in the John XXIII room. Please bring a sack lunch, a 
wrapped white elephant prize of your choice for bingo and 
a valentine.   

The loss of a loved one is never easy and oGen leaves us 
feeling lost and alone. The Grieving with Great Hope min-
istry is a Catholic bereavement resource that offers hope 
and healing to those who are mourning the loss of a loved 
one. If you have recently, or not so recently suffered a loss, 
we can help. There truly is HOPE and HEALING ahead for 
you. Our sessions will offer you tools to help you navigate 
the grief process and help you to build a bridge to a new 
and different life. You will also have the opportunity to 
form a support network by meeting others who have 
suffered a similar loss. The first step is always the most 
difficult, but we encourage you to take that first step in 
the healing process.  
Spirit of Christ’s next 5 session workshop will be 
offered February 19th through March 19th, on Satur-
day mornings from 9:30am-12 Noon.  There is a $20 fee to 
cover materials.  Sign up for the sessions is online at 
spiritofchrist.org. Click on Registrations tab.   
   Masks are required for all participants.   
More info: please contact Silvia Yintana at 303-422-9173. 

Prayer Group:  Come and pray with Mary Star of Hope 
Prayer Group on Monday, January 24 at 4:00pm in the 
Chapel.  We will honor Saint Francis de Sales, pray inten-
tionally for the list of the sick of our parish; and the Ro-
sary and Chaplet of Divine Mercy.  

AEention Men of Spirit of Christ  Are you looking 
to deepen your relationship with God? Be a beFer hus-
band? Become a more loving father? Build friendships 
with other like-minded men? And seek to be the best man 
you can be? 
Then Come Join… 
That Man is You! 
Thursday Mornings Starting on January 27, 2022 
6:15 a.m. to 7:30 a.m. 
Tuesday evening and virtual classes also available. 
Contact Info: Bob Thode, rthode1@msn.com 
“As iron sharpens iron, so one man sharpens another.” – 
Proverbs 27:17 



 
 

Clergy / Pastoral Staff / Email / Direct Phone Line 
 

Pastor:  Very Reverend  Christopher Renner:             
               frchris@spiritofchrist.org 
Parochial Vicar:  Father Adam Bradshaw 
                                fradam@spiritofchrist.org 
Deacons: Charlie Hahn,  Norm Ridder, Joe Nowak 3/-867-9178  
                  A.J. Misiti  303-867-9163. (Retired: Earl  Webster) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Receptionists: Pam Ariniello pam@spiritofchrist.org    
                      Carla, Darlene, Becky and Mary Lu: 303-422-9173 
Business Administrator: George Ketchel   
                                        gketchel@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9167 

Facilities Manager: David Dudden   
                                            david@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9181  
Maintenance Staff: Ana, Jose 
Liturgist: Janette Fayhoe  janette@spiritofchrist.org 
Director of Music: Ron Marinelli  ron@spiritofchrist.org 
Christian Formation Associate:  Bev Smith  
                                          bsmith@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9172 
Pastoral Assistant: Deacon A.J. Misiti  
                                    deaconAJ@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9163 
Outreach/Stewardship: Silvia Quintana  
                                             silvia@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9164 
Youth Minister: Krissy Jensen  
                                          krissy@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9175 
Evangelization: Richard Deanda   
                                        richard@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9171 
Children’s RE and Sacramental prep: Jolene Stolz  
                                          Jolene@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9166 
Small Church Communities and Welcome:  Susan Levesque  
                                           susan@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9165 
I.T. Support and Communications:  Patti Hayes  
                                          phayes@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9179 
Audio Visual Ministry:  Greg Splitt  gsplitt@spiritofchrist.org 

Welcome to our newly baptized: 
Madelyn Rose Sosta  

LiEle Sisters of the Poor help want-
ed.  We are critically short of Certified 
Nursing Assistants and RN/LPN particu-
larly on the evening and night shiGs.  If 
anyone is interested in applying  they 
can send their resume to Anne Marie at 
hrdenver@liFlesistersoGhepoor.org  
or call 303-433-7221.  

Children’s Choir 
Many thanks to the kids who participated in and helped 
to lead our sung prayer at Christmas!  Special thanks also, 
to the parents and grandparents who assisted. 
Rehearsals continue as we prepare for Mass on Feb. 6th.  
We have rehearsals 6-6:35pm on Thursdays, next on is Jan. 
27, in Spirit Center West.  New children are welcome to 
join.   
 
Choir Voices 
Now is the time to join a Music Group.  We are looking 
for additional voices, especially men.  You are welcome to 
visit a rehearsal and give the choir a try!  Contact Ron if 
you have any questions or concerns: 
ron@spiritofchrist.org. 



Sacramental Information 
Sacrament of Confession: Sat. from 3:30- 4:45 PM,  
or by appointment   
Sacrament of Baptism: Parents wishing to have a 
child baptized call Deacon A.J. 303-867-9163. Please 
allow 4-6 months. 
Sacrament of Matrimony: Please allow 10-12 
months for preparation. Call the parish office. 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Please call 
the parish office if someone is ill or hospitalized and 
would like to be anointed, or if you would like to make 
arrangements to come into the office or to a daily 
Mass to receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the 
Sick.  
For sacramental emergencies outside parish of-
fice hours, please call the parish office and follow 
the message instructions to be forwarded to the 
appropriate person. 303-422-9173 

Bulletin considerations should be sent to 
phayes@spiritofchrist.org. Submissions are due 
Monday at 9 AM with the exception of holidays 
and then they are due ten days before. Thank you! 
Please let me know any of your bulletin needs. 

Catholic Radio Friends Listen to our Denver 1060 
Stream Online  24/7… try it, it's free:   
hEps://radio.securenetsystems.net/v5/KRCN 

How Your Gi.s Can Keep on Giving 
Imagine a giG that gives forever.  Your donations of cash, 
stock, real estate, and life insurance entrusted to our parish 
through The Catholic Foundation can grow to provide sup-
port for our parish now and for eternity.  Please give Dea-
con Steve, Lisa or Joshua a call at 303-468-9885 to learn 
more of how your giG today can leave a legacy of faith and 
strengthen our Catholic community. 
www.TheCatholicFoundation.com 
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PLUMBING

HEATING

COOLING

303-777-3037
www.Braconier.com

Save Energy 
Conserve 

Water

Bennett Dental Group
Scott S. Bennett, DDS

Kirsten West-Bennett,DDS

Cedarwood Square • 303-429-3549

5130 W. 80th Ave. • Suite 202-Westminster

Family Dentistry

Miller Quality
Contracting Inc.

Ken Miller - Master Electrician
Specializing in custom homes, remodels,

Basement finishes and service work

303-829-5034 or ken@millerquality.com
Parishioner

Parnell & Associates, P.C.
Emphasizing Bankruptcy & Taxation

Charles S. Parnell, Parishioner
Attorney at Law

303-234-0574
4891 Independence st., Ste 240

Wheat Ridge, CO 80033

ROCK’S ROOFING, INC
Installing Roofs in
Arvada Since 1968
Licensed & Insured
BBB Accredited A+

303-425-1083
www.rocksroofinginc.com

Contact Kathryn Dickens to place an ad today! 
kdickens@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x5809

Nick Cakolli 
720.645.4786

Arvada, CO

Drywall repair
Painting
Door & Window Installation
Gutter repair
Electrical repair &
Light Fixtures
Plumbing Repair
Bathroom Repairs,
Improvements & Maintenance
Tiling
Kitchen Cabinets
Furniture Assembly

FOR MORE NEEDS PLEASE CONTACT US
nickhandyman1980@yahoo.com

Ace Hardware at Westwoods
15530 W 64th Avenue, Unit G, Arvada, CO 80007

303-420-9691
www.myaceistheplace.com

For all your Hardware & Painting Needs!
Featuring Benjamin Moore Paint.

8515 W. 100th Ave 
Westminster, CO

(720) 513-0946 • www.cbac.com/westminster

15% OFF ANY SERVICE
(Maximum Discount $200)

Schedule your next service today.
Not Valid with any other offers. Valid at the Westminster location only.

Special offer for Spirit 
of Christ Catholic

Community.
MENTION THIS AD AT CHECK IN

Support the Advertisers That Support Our Bulletin!Support the Advertisers That Support Our Bulletin!
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Maureen
MacMackin
Independent

Broker
Parishioner

Clarifying MEDICARE Health Choices
Supplements • Advantage Plans

Prescription Drug
Dental/Vision/Hearing

303-875-8269
mmacmackin@gmail.com

Great service for over 30 years! 

SEWER
SERVICE, INC.

Family owned and operated

303-424-0448
• Drain Cleaning 

• High Pressure Jetting
• Camera Locating Service

www.coloradosewerservice.com

Call: 303.424.5037
Click: Fideliscu.org
or Come By

Unite your Faith and Finances
Local banking with Catholic Values. Become a member Today!

FOLLOW US

VAN LAWN &
GARDEN SERVICE

• Lawn Care • Landscaping • Power Raking
• Gardening • Aeration • Bushes-Trimming
• Fertilizing • Fences Building • Sodding &

Roto-tilling • Sprinkler systems install
Dung D. Van

303-487-0171 • Cell: 303-359-1837

Tamra K. Waltemath
Attorney at Law

Parishioner

Wills/Trusts

Elder Law

Probate

3843 W. 73rd Avenue

303-657-0360
www.waltemathlaw.com

PROTECT YOUR WORLD 
AUTO • HOME • LIFE • RETIREMENT

David
Harrington
(303) 494-8725
4800 Baseline, #D-200
Boulder

dharrington@allstate.com
Spirit of Christ Member

REITZ
ROOFING

“For the Right Roof At 
 The Reitz Price”

FREE WRITTEN ESTIMATES

303-466-0161
Locally Owned & Operated

Since 1991
  

Bo Borowski
State Farm Agent
Parishioner
14700 W. 66th Pl. Unit 11
Arvada, CO

(303) 456-5000

CONTACT ME TODAY FOR INFORMATION ON PURCHASE, CASH-OUT 
REFINANCE, TO PAY OFF DEBTS OR MAKE HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

• COMPLEMENTARY MORTGAGE/EQUITY REVIEW •

ANGELINA LAFAVE, CHURCH PARISHIONER 
Loan Officer/Reverse Mortgage Planner  |  NMLS #1156483 

303-476-4298  |  angelinaloansthefairway.com

Copyright©2021 Fairway Independent Mortgage Corporation. NMLS#2289. 4750 S. Biltmore Lane, Madison, WI 53718, 
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